Pre-College Education Committee Meeting
January 29, 2015
10:40 a.m.
TEC Conference Room

In attendance: Dr. John Spencer, Lena Woods, Sarah Pasterniak, Tammi McKinnon, 
Jim Roomsburg, Shannon Rogers, and Barbara Howell
Excused: Tim Johnson

I. Call to Order
Dr. John Spencer called the meeting to order at 10:40 AM.

II. Approval of Minutes
Minutes were reviewed and approved from November 30, 2014 meeting. 

III. Old Business
Dr. Spencer spoke at GED Graduation. As an update to last month’s meeting, Lena reported that 3-4 students are working on GED Ready. Goal is to increase graduates. Lena also followed up with Mr. Butler concerning alternative sentencing in Magnolia. He said college attendance cannot be required; only WAGE or GED if not working.

IV. New Business                                                                                                                            Lena forwarded the article on Enhanced GED that Dr. Jones shared to all GED directors. The director of the College of Ouachita has a class where speakers attend and discuss other programs.

Jim Roomsburg stated that Cossatot Community is letting GED students take other classes such as welding. Lena agreed that this is what Enhanced GED is. She said 16-21 year olds are now the ones who are taking GED classes. Dr. Spencer would like to know how to make this happen (GED students taking other classes)

Lena stated that high school students must have an 8.5 on everything in Reading. Roomsburg said now students are graduating high school early or dropping out of school to attend GED.

Dr. Spencer will talk to Dean Inman about enrolling GED students in secondary classes; not to include students testing low in Reading or on the TABE test.

Shannon wants to know if we are forcing students to get a General AAS. She said older students are reluctant to get an AAS. They want to graduate with a certificate in Cosmetology or take 15 hours and not have to take all the other basic classes.

Dr. Spencer recommended that Shannon meet with the Curriculum Committee. He told her that the committee cannot change the AAS requirements, but might be able to change the certificate requirements. The certificate gets them ready for their Boards and they do not need an AAS.

Dr. Spencer asked if the Pre-College Education committee has a need to exist. All members were in agreement that the committee was needed to discuss Secondary and Technical issues. Dr. Spencer asked if ideas of recruiting GED students would surface if the Pre-College Education Committee did not exist. Most members agreed not.

Dr. Roomsburg suggested that Pre-College Education committee exist as a subcommittee of the Recruiting committee. Dr. Spencer expressed a concern of the committee coming up with great ideas and not acting on them.

Sarah asked if the GED program has grown. Lena said it has not and it has dropped because of revamping to a computer program which scares some students away and because the program is now geared toward 

V. Review Action Items
· Dr. Spencer will talk to Dean Inman about changing the curriculum for a Technical Certificate.
 
VI. Adjournment
Dr. Spencer asked for a motion to adjourn. Jim made a motion to adjourn until the next meeting. Sarah seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 11:20 AM.

Respectfully submitted: Barbara Howell


